From: Kimberly Longstreet

Sent: Saturday, July 07, 2018 10:38 PM

**To:** McInnes, Suzanne

**Subject:** Prop -505-01/18 & 520-01/18

Dear Ms. Mcinnes,

I wanted to write you and let you know how much I disapprove of the proposed 24 floor retail/condo building.

Burlington is already losing alot of it's charm due to the tearing down of older houses and buildings. Now the City is proposing to take down a huge section of historical downtown buildings???

I've lived in Burlington for 50 of my 53 years and I've seen it change from a great city with charm and character to a City that's tearing down all the "older parts" to put up townhouses complex's in the space where 2 older homes were. Or tearing down our lovely downtown to put up giant retail / condo complex's. Or using up every last bit of our green space to jam in what seems like 5,000 houses, such as Alton Village and The Orchards.

I've stayed in Burlington because it wasn't like Missassauga or Toronto. I love our City's natural beauty and hometown feel. I reside in Branthills and love it here because I actually have a real backyard and space between my neighbours.

I hate the fact that the Mayor and other politions are in my eyes "killing our City". I have a 14 yr old son, what is going to be left of Burlington for his generation??? Nothing but giant high-rise condo's and groups of townhouses that all cost over \$700,000. Where are they supposed to live? Enough already! Please at least leave our downtown and older homes alone and let's preserve our heritage and green space it for the next generation.

Kimberly Longstreet